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Registrar Report:  Geri Ann Z.  
630 Active Groups 
250 Groups WITHOUT Email 
380 Groups with Email 
81 2nd Contact with Email 
29 Known Invalid Addresses 
135 Unknown Groups 
4 Groups with Email requested a Hard Copy 
7 Groups are Pending Active 
 
 
Good Morning,  
I did learn something new this month. When I create a new group, I enter the District number.  
When GSO creates a new group, they do not enter a district number.  Please send the new group 
form to me, so I can be certain that the new group is in the correct District. 

 
Prior to the Spring Conference I will send out a list of Unknown Groups for each District.  At the 
Spring Conference I hope to receive some updates to these groups.  I have my fingers crossed on 
that one.  
 
Secretary Report:  Vickie A, 
Not much activity.  Attended a meeting with District 10 DCM in White Lake WI.  Attended an 
AA Meeting in Area 75 in Racine, WI on Saturday morning 10:30 a.m. meeting.   
Asked the Assembly if they would need any other information to be reported by Area Secretary. 
End of report. 
 
Treasurer Report is attached separately and sent via email attachment with other scanned 
documents presented at the 4-27-2019 Assembly. 
 
 
 

NOTE: Your Area has 135 groups with a Status of Unknown. These groups will not receive 
mailings until they are marked Active. An Active group must have a Primary Contact for 
mailing and at least one Meeting Day and Time. To update any information, please select 
the correct status link below to view the group search results. 

Groups that might need your attention: 
Status Count 
New Groups: 0 

Pending Active: 7 

Pending Inactive: 0 

Incomplete: 0 

Unknown: 135 
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Alternate Delegate/Area Chair Report: 
 
Hi everybody, this is my first report of the New Year and the first since last Octobers Assembly. 
Since that time I have shoveled an awful lot of snow and frozen my ass of in the brisk Wisconsin 
winter and praying we might at least see a month or two of spring, summer and fall before the 
next winter. On a service note I have continued to struggle with putting out an article a month for 
the Now & Then and I would like to thank our Editor for his continued patience with the 
deadlines and apologize to you all for some rather lackluster articles but I will continue to try and 
come up with something every month until my term is up. I was asked to participate at a 
workshop in District 02 last December and would like to thank them for the invitation and good 
workshop they put on. I attended the Conference of Delegates Past and Present in Schaumberg, 
Illinois this last February. It was my second time at this event and I learned a lot. I would like to 
thank Marty L. for going with me and for a great weekend. The DCM monthly phone call started 
back up this January and I have been able to make a couple of the calls and will be on for the 
April call. I would like to thank the DCM’s for the continued invitation to join in, I enjoy the 
conversation. I was asked to take part in a conference call for the Now & Then conversion 
committee to offer some feedback. I am not too sure I was much help but I was very impressed 
with the work they have been doing, and look forward to hearing their presentation later today. I 
have continued to be in touch with many of you via email and have fielded some questions 
regarding our Area and will continue to do so. I was prepared and ready for the Delegates 
Workshop this last March but came down with one of the worst colds I have ever had. I went 
through 3 boxes of Kleenex in a day and a half and was running a midgrade fever for a couple of 
days. After consulting with my sponsor he directed me to get the necessary materials for the 
workshop to Sara and stay home and not infect my fellow area servants. I would like to thank 
Gayle Z. for getting the materials to Sara, and Sara for conducting the meeting for me. After this 
Assembly I will have the Spring Conference Assembly and Area Committee meeting to prepare 
for and attend. After that will be the Delegates report and possible Area Committee meeting in 
June in Three Lakes. I thank you all for allowing me to serve and God bless. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jeff D.  alt. Delegate/Area chair. 

 
 
 


